
4-H Connections Newsletter
January/February 2023

3365 W Brewster St
Appleton, WI 54914

920-832-5123
outagamie.extension.wisc.edu

NEXT LEADERS MEETING: 

January 30 |Zoom/Center Town Hall | 7:00 pm

Agenda items: Hand out 4-H Family Handbook
Snack provided by Wolf River Beavers, Bent Arrow (bring milk), 
B-Square

Register for Zoom in advance:
https://bit.ly/Jan234HLeaderMeeting
After registering, you will receive a confirmation email  
containing information about joining the meeting.

Educator’s Corner
Happy New Year!

This year I will be focusing on connecting and supporting our clubs. I am currently working to 
connect with all the club leaders to set up a meeting time to answer questions, connect with newer 
leaders, review a few helpful tips and trick, and share updates to any state polices.

I have started to make my way around to visit club meetings and can’t wait to get to each one to see 
how everyone is doing. If you are new to Outagamie County 4-H, Welcome! Please take note of the 
New Families Welcome & Orientation Event coming up.

Here’s to making this year even better than the last!

Alicia Schroeder-Haag
4-H Program Coordinator
alicia.schroederhaag@wisc.edu
920-349-7377

The first newsletter of the year is mailed to every family. Future 
newsletters will be sent by email and available on our website:

https://outagamie.extension.wisc.edu/4-h-youth-development/
newsletters/

If you would like to continue to receive newsletters in the mail, please 
contact Vicki at 920-832-5123 or vicki.handschke@outagamie.org.

https://outagamie.extension.wisc.edu/4-h-youth-development/newsletters/
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January
2	 Extension Office CLOSED
5      	 YQCA | Seymour High School | 7:00 pm
5	 See What’s Cooking Registration due with payment
5	 Foods Revue Committee Meeting | Vander Zanden residence | 6:30 pm
8      	 Dog Project Meeting | Winnegamie Dog Club | 3:00 pm
10    	 Camp Staff Interviews | Extension Office | 6:30 pm
12    	 Camp Staff Interviews | Calumet County Courthouse | 6:30 pm
14	 See What’s Cooking - Pizza Party & More | Kelsey’s Country Kitchen | 9:30 am
21-27	 Advanced Space Academy | Huntsville AL
23    	 Youth Leaders Meeting | Center Town Hall | 6:30 pm
24	 New Family Welcome | FVTC | 6:00 - 8:00 pm
29   	 Dog Project Meeting | Winnegamie Dog Club | 3:00 pm
30    	 Leaders Association Meeting | Center Town Hall/Zoom | 7:00 pm

February
1      	 Educational Travel Experiences Scholarship Applications DUE
1      	 Newsletter Submissions for March/April DUE
3    	 Registration DUE for Family Learning Day
3      	 Registration for Drama Festival DUE	
9	 Clothing Workshop Registration Due
13	 YQCA | Seymour High School| 7:00 pm
18    	 Family Learning Day | FVTC | 8:00 am - 12:30 pm
20	 Officer Training Refresh | Mosquito Hill Nature Center | 6:00  - 8:00 pm
25    	 Make, Take & Donate Clothing Workshop | Center Town Hall | 9:00 am (pre-register by February 9)

March
1      	 Application for CPF Scholarship DUE
1      	 Shirley Richardson Memorial & Outagamie County HCE Scholarship DUE
2	 YQCA | Seymour High School | 7:00 pm
4	 4-H Drama Festival | Seymour High School
15    	 Application for Wisconsin 4-H Foundation Scholarship DUE
15    	 Registrations DUE for 4-H Music and Talent Festival

Note: Not all dates are 
listed on this page! 

Please make sure you 
read the newsletter 

carefully so you don't 
miss anything! 

Calendar
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Project Meetings Note
There are many project meetings that happen on the county level, but even more that happen within the scope of a 
club. If you are a club project leader and are planning a meeting, please consider inviting other clubs to participate as 
well. You can share your meeting date, time and location with Vicki via email vicki.handschke@outagamie.org and 
she will add it to our Event Calendar https://outagamie.extension.wisc.edu/4-h-youth-development/calendar/. 
Thank you for working to make what we have to offer in Outagamie County 4-H better!  

Family Learning Day
February 18 | Fox Valley Technical College, Appleton

This day promotes many of the opportunities that Outagamie 4-H has to offer, provides experiences to try new 
projects, participate in project meetings and offers the chance for adults and teen leaders to share their knowledge. 
You are invited to join us for a day of fun, hands-on learning!

Who: Youth in grades 5K to 12 and leaders/parents
Where: FVTC
When: Saturday, February 18, 2023
Time: 8:00 am to 12:30 pm
Registration: Open January 5 - February 3
Cost: FREE! This event is brought to you by Outagamie County 4-H Leaders Association.
Feel free to invite family and friends to register! Open to the Outagamie County Community  - you do not need to be 
a current 4-H member to participate.

Schedule:
8:15 - 10:15 Registration
8:30 - 10:00 Session 1
10:00 -10:30 Break- Check out the Showcase
10:30 - 12:30 Session 2

During the break at 10:00 am, stop by the Showcase room to learn what 
else Outagamie County 4-H has to offer, whether it’s a project, event, 
activity or an opportunity to expand your 4-H experience outside of the 
County. Reminder that the Showcase displays and tables will only be 
available to view from 8:00 to 11:00 am.

Pre-registration for a showcase display is required and due by February 3.

Sessions are filled on a first come, first served basis. We reserve the right to cancel sessions if registration is too low.
Register one of two ways: PDF Registration Form or Online Registration 
https://outagamie.extension.wisc.edu/4-h-youth-development/family-learning-day/

Upcoming Events
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Family Learning Day
Here is a sample of Sessions for Family Learning Day

Craftin' for Cloverbuds
5K-2nd grade

Join your fellow Cloverbuds to make cards and other 
craft projects!

Project Leader Training (2 hours)
Project Leaders & Youth Leaders

Join us in learning more about how to plan a project 
meeting, the science behind how 4-H works, the youth 
you may be working with, where to find curriculum 
and resources and how to engage youth in experiential 
learning. This training is specifically designed for new 
project leaders and those who are interested in learning 
as much as they can about being a project leader.

Everything Goats
Youth grades 3-12 and adults; cloverbuds require an 
adult

We will be making Goat posters to hang in your barn! 
Participants will choose the information that they want 
to add such as; emergency care, goat vitals, anatomy, 
breeds, types, nutrition, common illnesses, etc. We will 
have everything printed out, decorating items available 
and hope to laminate these for each participant when 
they are done creating. However, you don't have to make 
a poster to attend, you can just come and learn about 
goats. And of course there will be prizes!

Winter Feeding Fun - Poultry
Youth grades 3-12; cloverbuds require an adult

Did you know that poultry feed needs change for 
your birds throughout the year? Find out more at the 
Winter Feeding Fun workshop. During this workshop, 
participants will be creating homemade flock block treats 
to help with winter boredom and supplementation. We 
will also be talking about how to best feed your birds 
throughout the year. This counts as a required poultry 
meeting to exhibit at the fair.

3-2-1 Blast Off!!
Youth grades 3-12 and adults

Join us and learn the basics of rocket building. You will be 
building a rocket that you can take home with you.

Dog Treats and More
Youth grades 3-12; cloverbuds require an adult

Join members and leaders of the dog project and learn 
how to make some no-bake dog treats and enjoy some 
doggy bingo.

Accordion Scrapbooks 101
Youth grades 3-12 and adults

Participants will learn how to make their own accordion 
scrapbook from start to finish and will be able to 
customize their project and take it home with them. You 
could bring some of your favorite pictures and scrapbook 
supplies with you to finish during the session or you can 
add the finishing touches at home.

Multimedia Arts
Youth grades 3-12 and adults

We will be using multiple different mediums to express 
our individual artistic talents on canvas.

Cats
Youth grades 3-12 and adults

Showing Cats? What?! Learning all about how to show 
a cat at the fair. Tips and tricks from cat leaders! Making 
cat toys and cage decorations. Fair Entry in Dept. 113 

Setting the Table Straight
Youth grades 3-12 and adults; cloverbuds require an 
adult

Creative menu planning and table setting. Also “Mystery 
Box” table settings including hands on displays & 
discussion. Edible treat included!

A complete list of all workshops, their descriptions and registration will be available on the website by January 5. 
https://outagamie.extension.wisc.edu/4-h-youth-development/family-learning-day/

Upcoming Events
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Upcoming Events
New Family Welcome & 
Orientation Event
January 24  |  Fox Valley Technical College, Appleton | 
6 pm

Welcome, new families, to Outagamie County 4-H! I am 
so excited that you decided to join us! My name is Alicia, 
and I am the 4-H Program Educator for this county. I 
know that your first year in this big program can be a bit 
overwhelming, so I wanted to help you. I invite you to 
join me on Tuesday, January 24 at Fox Valley Technical 
College in Appleton from 6 pm until about 8 pm for a fun 
welcome and orientation. There will be some fun hands-
on activities, games and great information that will help 
members and families get excited for all that 4-H has to 
offer! Invitations will be sent out shortly. Watch your mail 
and don’t forget to RSVP. 

Officer Training Refresh
February 20  | Mosquito Hill | 6  - 8 pm

Calling all club officers and future club officers! In 
October, the officers that met for officer training voted 
to have a second meeting. Monday, February 20 at 
Mosquito Hill Nature Center near New London from 6  - 8 
pm. We will do some snowshoeing, weather permitting, 
and have time for conversation and review your roles as 
club officers. Snacks and all activities are included. Please 
RSVP by February 1 through this Google form 
https://forms.gle/KYU2KPrJg8sMRpXs5

Dairy Quiz Bowl
February 25 | UW-Green Bay STEM Innovation Building

Dairy Quiz Bowl is Back Again. Must be enrolled in the 
Dairy Project to participate in the quiz bowl. It will be 
held on February 25, 2023, at UW-Green Bay at the 
STEM Innovation building. There will be a team of 4 dairy 
project members answering questions about the dairy 
industry. Registration opens January 1 in 4-HOnline and 
closes February 13. If interested, please contact Jean 
Schroeder at 920-660-3842. 

Drama Festival
March 4 | Seymour High School Auditorium | 9 am 
Registration DUE February 3

Clubs and their drama leaders should be diving into 
scripts and starting practices by now. Check out the 
scripts available at the Extension Office if you still 
need one. All Club Main Leaders have been sent more 
information including registration information.

Contact Alicia at alicia.schroederhaag@wisc.edu or Amy 
at amy.beck@outagamie.org with your questions.

2023 4-H Music and Talent 
Festival
April 1| Location TBD 

We are encouraging 4-H clubs, small groups, duets, 
trios and any other 4-H members with talents to share, 
to participate. Examples of entries could include but 
are not limited to: music, dance, vocal, speeches, 
demonstrations, juggling, etc. This is a great opportunity 
to practice your Solo and Ensemble pieces. Entries will 
be reviewed by the committee to ensure a 4-H family 
friendly event. Registration will be open February 10 and 
can be found here: https://bit.ly/Musicanddrama23

Main leaders will receive an email invitation and 
instructions for participation. Registrations will be due 
March 15. Start thinking about what you have to share 
with others!
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Looking Ahead
4-H Promotions
The Outreach Committee is looking for non-4-H related 
events that we could attend or provide information 
for you to promote 4-H.  Please contact a committee 
member, found in the Family Handbook.  Promotional 
totes are filled with 4-H goodies and are just waiting for 
you to use them!  You can check them out through our 
4-H extension office.

Action Center Stage
Attention all 4-H members!!  We are interested in YOU 
sharing your talent on the Action Center Stage at the 
2023 Outagamie County fair.  From theatrical and music 
talent to creative activities, WE NEED YOU to show 
what 4-H has to offer.  This is your moment to share and 
shine! Single talent spots are great or consider a group 
performance or activity.

Please contact Sheila at dvanderzanden1@new.rr.com 
to be on the schedule.  We look forward to hearing from 
you!

Shooting Sports Certification 
Workshop
February 4 | Fair Park, West Bend

Washington County 4-H Shooting Sports Volunteers and 
WEAP members are hosting a certification workshop 
for volunteers who would like to be project leaders 
in archery, air rifle, rifle and pistol. More information 
about time and registration will be available soon. Please 
contact Norb Yogerst if you are interested at 
nbyogerst@gmail.com

2023 4-H Summer Camp!!!!
Cloverbud Day Camp, June 27
Adventure Day Camp, June 29
Base Camp August 6-9
Outpost Camp August 6-9

Outagamie and Calumet (Cal-Agamie) Counties 4-H 
Summer Camp is scheduled on the calendar for Sunday, 
August 6 through Wednesday, August 9 for both Base 
Camp (for youth in grades 3-6) and Outpost Camp 
(grades 7-8). We will be returning to Army Lake Camp in 
East Troy. Day camps will again be offered for members 
in the Cloverbud project on June 27 and youth in grades 
3-7 on June 29 at Camp Forest located in Forest Junction. 
Camper registration for camp experiences will become 
available in March. Applications for our youth counselors 
and adult staff were due December 31. Check our 
website for more information about camp. 
https://outagamie.extension.wisc.edu/4-h-camp/

A special thank you to Kelsey Luke, owner of Kelsey’s Country Kitchen and 
her sister Melissa Hackl for their assistance in providing our Foods members 
the opportunity to make Raissa Ashman’s family recipe of Cinnamon Rolls 
from scratch.  The art of true baking (not from a box) is happening less often, 
so to be able to teach our youth these family traditions is wonderful, and 
tasty!

Join 4-H Promotion
Thank you to those that proudly displayed the “Join 4-H“ signs!

This year’s winners of the contest each received a gas card. 
Patty Lorenz			   Elizabeth Marks
Harlen Cooper			  Donna Evers

Thank You!
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Project Updates
Cloverbuds and Foods 
Members grades 3-5
See What’s Cooking— Pizza Party and More!!

Who can attend: Cloverbuds and food members grades 
3-5 only
Limited to the first 18 with registration and payment 
made by January 5
Date: Saturday, January 14
Time: 9:30-11:00 a.m.
Cost: $5.00 per attendee, registration form was mailed 
to these members.
Place: Kelsey’s Country Kitchen
        	 303 N Main Street, Black Creek, WI  54106
What to bring: Apron, tie hair back or wear a hat and an 
eagerness to learn about food preparation!
 
Cost will be $5.00 per person attending.  This will be 
reimbursed when you attend.  NO refund to those 
unable to attend after the due date. 
 
The members will be able to make their own pizza’s 
using English muffins and cookies.
Setting a proper place setting along with a discussion 
about the county Foods revue will also be offered.

Clothing Members
Make and Take and Donate

Saturday, February 25, Center Town Hall, 9am – 12pm

Registration required by February 9 (form on back page) 
minimum of 7 registrations required.
Project: Pillowcase using the “Burrito” Method

Fabric will be provided to make 2 pillowcases. One 
to exhibit at the fair and keep. The other one will be 
donated to a
charity.

What to bring: Sewing machine, thread, scissors and 
any basic sewing supplies you have. If you have a cutting 
board and rotary cutter, bring it along.

 

Dog Project News

New and Previous Members: Winnegamie Dog Club has 
again invited dog project members to use the facility for 
training in the winter months. Sessions are January 8 and 
29 at 3:00 pm. We will have the opportunity to work on 
Obedience, Showmanship, Rally, Scent Work and some 
Agility. Please bring a current copy of vaccination record 
with your dog to participate.  Required vaccinations are 
Rabies, DHP and Bordetella. More information and dates 
will follow in the dog handbook to be sent in January.  
Any questions, please call Mary Jo Plamann at 
920-757-5465.

YQCA Dates for Dairy, 
Livestock, Poultry & Rabbit 
Members
Information for YQCA was emailed to you in December 
and will be printed in the next project letters. Dates 
for in-person meetings will be January 5, February 13 
and March 2 at the Seymour High School. Please make 
sure you read the project letters which will be sent in 
February with more details.
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Project Updates
Youth Leaders
•	 Youth Leaders are needed to lead/teach/assist or demonstrate at Family Learning Day.  Applications for sessions 

are still being accepted.  Event will be Saturday, February 18. Contact Alicia Schroeder-Haag at 920-832-5127 if 
interested in helping that day.  

•	 We will continue doing the Helping the Homeless project in 2023.  Please start promoting to your club. More 
information will be coming in January. 

	 Helping the Homeless
	 The Youth Leader Association needs your help again for our 9th Annual Helping the Homeless Project. Would 	
	 your club or your family be willing to commit to a donation to help purchase items needed for the Homeless 	
	 Shelters in Appleton?  We will be collecting monetary donations until April 1.  More information will be 		
	 coming.  Together, we can make a difference!
•	 The next youth leader meeting is Monday, January 23 (Center Town Hall).

Executive Committees
Congratulations to the Youth and Adult Volunteer Leaders who were elected to serve on the executive committees 
of the Outagamie County 4-H Leaders and Youth Leaders Associations for the 2022-2023 4-H year.

Adult Officers					     Youth Leader Officers
President Pamela Knaack			   President Susan Koleske
Vice-President Betsy Marks			   Vice-President Burke Sprangers
Secretary Dar DeBruin-Hein			   Secretary Jake Stille
Director Laurie Penterman			   Treasurer Beth Casper
Director Katie Rickert				    Social Media Bryanna Farrell
Appointed Treasurer Rose Rynish		  Recreation Stacy Marcks & Easton Wenninger

Congratulations on your Retirement, Sarah!
Thank you to Sarah Grotjan, Extension Dairy and Livestock Educator, for all of 
the work that she has done with Outagamie County 4-H Livestock and Dairy 
Committees and the youth of those projects for the past 6 years. Sarah has 
worked closely with members in these project areas by teaching YQCA and 
helping coordinate judging teams and clinics. We will miss you and all of the 
knowledge that you have to share! We hope you enjoy your retirement and have 
many more adventures. 

Buchanan Badgers Win Smart Goal Grant
Congratulations to the Buchanan Badgers who were selected to receive 1 of 24 
SMART goal mini-grants from WI 4-H. This grant will be used to help the club 
accomplish their SMART goals they selected for their charter this year. 
The club plans to use the grant funds to purchase remaining gifts on wish lists for 
Foster Children being adopted by the Club for Christmas, bring-a-friend event to promote 4-H membership and to 
purchase food vouchers from Adult Leaders Dairy Bar to use as awards for members.

Congratulations
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Bits and Pieces
Reminder Club Secretaries & 
Reporters
4-H secretaries and reporters need to email or mail a 
copy of the minutes/news from your club meeting to the 
Extension Office. You can submit your reports through 
the following methods.

•	 Email:  vicki.handschke@outagamie.org
•	 Mail: Extension Outagamie County, Attn: Vicki, 3365 

W Brewster St, Appleton, WI 54914
•	 Newspaper Articles for Publication - Joy Casper 

encourages club Secretaries and Reporters who 
have items of 4-H interest to submit articles to the 
Seymour Advertiser (jcasper@mmlocal.com) for 
publication, as well as other local newspapers.  It 
was added that newspapers appreciate “action 
photos” as well from 4-H Youth regarding their 4-H 
experience.

2023 Shirley Richardson 
Memorial & Outagamie 
County Home and Community 
Education Scholarships
The Outagamie County Home and Community Education 
Association (HCE) awards two $750 scholarships 
annually.  Both scholarships are available to a student 
who is completing their senior year of high school or 
a student continuing education on a full-time basis at 
either a college or technical school.  The candidate for 
the scholarships must be a son/daughter, grandson/
granddaughter or niece/nephew of an active member 
of Outagamie County HCE or must be a current 
Outagamie County 4-H member.  Residents of Outagamie 
County and Wisconsin will be given first preference.  A 
candidate will only be eligible to receive one of the $750 
scholarships. Scholarships are awarded one time per 
individual. 

Scholarship applications must be received by March 
1 (not postmarked) to the Human Development 
and Relationships Educator, 3365 West Brewster St. 
Appleton, WI 54914.  For application and requirements, 
check the website link https://outagamie.extension.
wisc.edu/hce-announces-2023-scholarship/ or contact 
Faye Wichman (faye.wichman@att.net).

CPF-Outagamie County 4-H 
Graduating Scholarship
Applications Due no later than March 1, 2023 by 4:00 
pm. 

The CPF-Outagamie County 4-H Graduating Scholarship 
Committee will award scholarships up to $4,000.00 
in total per year, more if funding is available, to 4-H 
members who plan to further their education as a full-
time student pursuing either a Bachelor’s, Associate, or 
another certified, accredited program. 

Eligibility:
1. Must be a current Outagamie County 4-H Member in 
good standing, having participated at least on the club 
and county levels.
2. Applicant must be a current 4-H member in their last 
year of high school or their first year of post-secondary 
schooling.
3. Applicant must have been a member for a minimum 
of 4 years with an accredited 4-H program and must be a 
current member of an Outagamie County 4-H Club.
4. Must have a minimum high school or post-secondary 
school grade point average of 2.5.
5. Must send either by email, US postal service, (must 
arrive by due date) or drop off at the Extension office, a 
completed application form and necessary documents 
and letter, all together by 4:00 pm March 1, 2023.

Application and guidelines will be posted on the website 
https://outagamie.extension.wisc.edu/4-h-youth-
development/scholarship/with more details by mid-
January.

https://outagamie.extension.wisc.edu/4-h-youthdevelopment/
https://outagamie.extension.wisc.edu/hce-announces-2023-scholarship/
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Bits and Pieces
2023 Wisconsin 4-H Foundation Scholarship
Applications Now Being Accepted

The Wisconsin 4-H Foundation will award more than $20,000 in scholarships to outstanding Wisconsin 4-H members 
and alumni pursuing higher education in 2023. To be considered for financial support, applications must be received 
by the Wisconsin 4-H Foundation via email by Wednesday, March 15, 5:00 pm.

Wisconsin 4-H Foundation scholarships are awarded to students based on demonstrated personal growth through 
4-H, development and leadership in 4-H, academic performance and future educational goals.

To be eligible for Wisconsin 4-H Foundation scholarships students must have been a Wisconsin 4-H member for at 
least three years; should have a grade point average of at least 2.5 on a 4.0 scale, and be enrolled or planning to en-
roll at a university, college or technical school during the 2023-2024 academic school year. Scholarship winners from 
previous years are not eligible to receive a second 4-H Foundation scholarship.

For more information and application please visit the Wisconsin 4-H Foundation website. 
https://wis4hfoundation.org/scholarships/
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Club Corner
Take a look at what our clubs are doing! Please submit your club’s monthly report to Vicki at 
vicki.handschke@outagamie.org and your club may be highlighted in the next newsletter!

Bent Arrow 4-H Club

At the December meeting, President Jake informed the 
members on the upcoming events and activities such as 
the Advanced Space Camp and Explore Wisconsin. After-
ward, we discussed our club finance and gave out ideas 
for fundraisers and other endeavors. Ruby did a demon-
stration on pour painting. She explained the needed 
materials, such as acrylic paint and a plastic cup.  The 
members gathered in a large circle to play lefty-righty. 
We were given a number written on an index card. Tam-
my, the head of our club, read a story about a hilarious 
family preparing for Christmas. When she said right, 
members passed their card to the person to the right of 
them and when she said left; members passed their card 
to the person to the left of them.

Reporter - Camilla

B-Square 4-H Club

We started the meeting off by playing a game of heads 
or tails. The object of the game is to be the last one 
standing. We had a guest speaker come to talk about 
Veterans’ day. He discussed the difference between 
Memorial Day and Veteran’s Day and explained why 
Veteran’s Day is on November 11. We had 2 demonstra-
tions. For our December meeting we will have a cookie 
contest as well as an ugly sweater contest and collect 
toy and clothes donations for the salvation army and our 
adopt-a-family. 

Reporter - Allison

Fairview 4-H Club

At the November meeting, we collected non-perishable 
food for Salvation Army’s Thanksgiving meals. 

Reporter - Kaiya

Fast Trackers 4-H Club

Members Reports 
•	 Adeline discussed her experience crocheting a 

temperature blanket for her fair project next year. 
•	 Jaxon went to Colorado and toured the Bronco’s 

stadium and hiked the Rocky’s.
•	 Jenna  showed her showmanship skills with her mini 

lop rabbit, Hazelnut.
•	 Charlie shows off his 4-year-old cat, Melvin. He is a 

black long haired cross bred.

Then we introduced the new members and visitors.

Christmas Party Info- The December meeting will be our 
Christmas party. Each member should bring a handmade 
Christmas card. Every family should also bring at least 
6 pieces of fruit or more for our elderly/homebound 
service project.

Recognition Program – at this meeting we had our 
annual recognition program and potluck.

Reporter - Kelsey
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Club Corner
Smile Awhile 4-H Report

At our November meeting, we donated $150 to the 
homeless shelter and $100 for turkeys. These donations 
will be delivered by Rob. We are going to do a Secret 
Santa as part of our Christmas party. We decided upon 
a $10 limit for gifts. During the pumpkin and sunflower 
contest, Travis got an 8th place pumpkin at 90 lbs and 
the first place sunflower at 24.75 in. At the record book 
recognition night, Jenna, Caleb, Gabriel, Liam, Eleanor 
for their record book and projects. Noah and Noelle did 
Cloverbud demonstrations. As a club, we decided on 
sizes, colors, and styles for 4-H clothing. Gift cards were 
given out to our members as part of our recognition 
night awards and we followed it with a pizza party.

Reporter - Weston

Wild Grove 4-H Club

We filled shoe boxes for our community service.  We 
filled 77 boxes with gifts that members donated and 
items that were already donated for kids around the 
world.  We handed back the record books and reminded 
everyone to cash their fair checks. We played a Get to 
Know You game, to learn about old and new members, 
leaders and parents.  We informed members and leaders 
of up coming events for the county. Wild Grove 4-H 
meetings are the 3rd Monday of the month at the city 
hall in Seymour at 7pm

Reporter - Autumn

Clothing – Make and Take and Donate Registration
Send registration to the Extension Office, Attn: 4-H, 3365 W Brewster St, Appleton, WI 54914 by February 9.

Name(s):											         

Address: 										        

Email address: 										        

Age(s): 			    	  Year(s) in project: 

Emergency number: 					     Club:		            	



Phone Number 	 920-832-5123
Fax Number 	 920-832-4783

711 Wisconsin 
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